Socio-Legal Studies Association

Executive Committee Meeting 09.05.02

Nottingham Trent Law School

Minutes

Attendees: Anne Barlow, Lois Bibbings, Andy Boon, Tony Bradney, Dave Cowan, John Flood, Mike Meehan, Martha-Marie Kleinhans, Marie Selwood, Mary Seneviratne, Sally Wheeler.

1. Apologies for absence were received from: Lisa Webley, Paddy Hillyard, Trevor Buck, Peter Fitzpatrick, Helen Carr, Brian Dempsey, Anne Griffiths, Stephen Whittle, and Richard Collier.

2. Minutes of the last meeting: Were taken as approved.

3. Matters arising: none

4. Chair’s report: 

· Dave Cowan’s appointment as vice-chair approved.

· Hazel Genn co-opted as member of executive. 

· Marie Selwood appointed as new editor of the newsletter.

· Sally Wheeler discussed maintaining Cardiff/Journal of Law and Society links with SLSA with Phil Thomas. Cardiff will cooperate with SLSA over choice and funding of conference plenary speaker. The JLS Special Issue will include the plenary speech with comments as a 5th issue. 

· Sally Wheeler discussed perceived drop in research capacity with Sharon Witherspoon at Nuffield. Sharon Witherspoon proposed arranging a consortium of funders. 

· Dave Cowan will compose article for newsletter on which law schools offer research methods courses.

5. Membership secretary’s report: not available. Records are being maintained but few new members joining.  Martha-Marie Kleinhans will handle email member lists.

6. Treasurer’s report: Bristol conference produced over £14k pounds, with no bad debtors.

7. Newsletter editor’s report: the newsletter is progressing well—articles have been commissioned—and Penny Smith is transferring material to Marie Selwood, the new editor. The SLSA will purchase the design rights, with full assignment of copyright, from the independent designer for £400. 

8. Directory editor’s report: the directory was published with very few errors and Butterworths remains a good partner to the SLSA.

9. Webmaster’s report: the website has moved to Kent Law School. The new webmaster is Nick Jackson.

10. AGM report: no further issues.

11. Socio-Legal Group Users Forum: no issues arising.

12. Adler article in November 2001 newsletter: Executive discussed nature of response to article. It will also determine the number of ESRC accredited courses in law schools.

13. Scottish branch of SLSA: not available.

14. Book prize: the book prize was not awarded this year owing to lack of sufficiently good nominations. Richard Collier will address the issue at the next executive meeting. The article prize was awarded.

15. Annual Conferences:

· Aberystwyth 2002: 283 participants attended. Bursary scheme was oversubscribed. In future Andy Boon will coordinate pg bursaries. The issue of time management in the conference structure was discussed. Conference websites will be sent to Nick Jackson after conference. The Executive offered a vote of thanks to the Aberystwyth conference group for organising an excellent conference.

· Nottingham 2003: 6 stream organisers have come forward already. The conference administration is on track. 

· Venue for 2004: Glasgow & Cambridge were identified as possibilities. London was proposed for 2005. Sally Wheeler, Andy Boon, Tony Bradney, Dave Cowan, John Flood, and Hazel Genn will assess feasibility.

16. Any other business: 

· Joint SLSA/SPTL1 day conference on housing is being held at the University of Westminster on 15-05-02. There will be an 1 day conference call in the newsletter.

· The issue of the small grants scheme was discussed with reference to appropriate expenditures for the scheme. A small grants scheme sub-committee of Mary Seneviratne, Dave Cowan, Lois Bibbings, and John Flood was established to assess and to evaluate the scheme’s performance.

· ALCISS membership costs £150 pounds pa, but we are not active. Tony Bradney will be ALCISS representative with a standing item on the agenda as ALCISS report.

· Concern was expressed over executive members not attending meetings, especially as dates are fixed approximately a year in advance. It was proposed that serial non-attenders who miss 2 meetings should stand down from the executive. 

· The question of who should be the postgraduate representatives on the executive committee was discussed.

· The proposed dates for the next 3 executive committee meetings are September, January and May.

